Minutes of First Meeting of the Standing Water Court Committee of the Colorado Supreme Court 

September 4, 2008

Justice Gregory Hobbs called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m..  The following committee members were present in person or by telephone:   M.Bender, C.Shpall, D. Clements, D. Wolfe, S. Witte, J. Gimbel, R. Sakata,  H. Simpson,  M. Hermundstad, A. Jones, M. Shimmin, J. Witwer, D. Robbins, A.Davis, B. Trampe, J.Cowan, M..Hamilton. 

1. Various committee members reported that they presented a summary of the Water Court Committee’s Report to the Chief Justice dated August 1, 2008, to the Water Section of the Colorado Bar Association, the Water Resources Review Committee and the Colorado Water Congress.  The members reported comments that they received from these groups.
2. The Committee discussed who should be on the subcommittee to develop the forms and pro se materials and various committee members agreed to contact people to ask them to serve.  John Cowan agreed to coordinate the formation of and to head this subcommittee.

3. John Cowan proposed the adoption of a new application form for rights to water in the Denver Basin aquifers underlying applicant’s property.  The correct procedure for approving use of this form was discussed.  Cowan agreed to implement that procedure.

4. Justice Bender presented information on the weighted case load management study for all district courts, including the water courts, currently being conducted.   Results should be available in the spring 2009.

5. The committee discussed the budget implications of the proposed rules for the judicial branch, division engineers, and the Attorney General’s office.  Simpson, Robbins, Jones, Gimbel, Wolfe, and Davis agreed to be available to testify before the legislature when needed.

6. The Committee discussed who should be on and what groups should be represented on the Educational Program Advisory Committee.  Doug Clements agreed to contact various people to ask them to serve.

7. The Committee discussed needed further refinement of rule recommendations to the Supreme Court for rulemaking notice and hearing.  Hamilton, Robbins, Shpall, and Shimmin agreed to work on refinement of Rule 90 and Rule 3.  Witwer agreed to suggest changes to Rule 2.

The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

Submitted by Andrea Bloom, Counsel to the Chief Justice
